Youth Council

October 14, 2015
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN

Those Present: Jim Abraham, Bill Aufderheide, Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Shane Meier, Brooke Mohr, Glenn Morris, John Schons, Heather Sellner, Deanna Steffensmeier and one youth participant; Khan. 
I. Welcome and Introductions

Deanna Steffensmeier called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Deanna Steffensmeier called for the approval of the May meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Glenn Morris and seconded by Brook Mohr.  The motion carried.
III. Conflict of Interest Statement
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a Conflict of Interest Statement which is a requirement for Youth Council members.
IV. Youth Career Development Services Request for Proposal
Heather Gleason reported that the Youth Council has been given the task to select the service provider for the youth program.  Every five years a Request for Proposal (RFP) is released to invite eligible providers to respond how they plan to deliver services. Due to the new WIOA law, the Council approved that the current provider be extended through this program year.  The RFP was released last week, the proposals due in November and review and approval by the Council and Joint Powers Board to take place by January.  Jim Abraham, Glenn Morris, Deanna Steffensmeier volunteered to participate in the Youth Task Force to review the RFP and assist with the selection of the provider.  Since the Council will need to review the recommendation for a service provider in December, the next meeting of the Youth Council will take place December 9th.   

V. Youth Grants

Youth Intervention Program

The Youth Intervention Program is focused on serving youth in foster care or out-of-home placement.  We are in the second year of a two year grant.  A total of 56 youth have been served so far.  

Youth at Work Competitive Grant
The "Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It." Program is focused on serving youth ages 14-24 from communities of color.  A total of 59 youth have been served so far.

Department of Labor Disability Employment Initiative

The Disability Employment Initiative (DEI) is a three year Department of Labor grant that was awarded to the Minnesota Department of Employment and Economic Development to serve youth with disabilities.  South Central was one of three Workforce Service Areas selected as an implementation site. This initiative ended September 30, 2015 and a total of 122 youth were served.  Minnesota was not eligible to apply for the next round of funding since the state received a grant during the last round.  

TANF Youth Project

The Department of Human Services allocated funds to each area to provide work experience opportunities to teen parents and youth on MFIP grants.  We received an initial $30,000 plus an additional $14,591 that was not utilized in another serve area.  A total of 19 youth have been served so far. 
Martin County Internship 

Michelle distributed and reviewed a summary of the Martin County Youth Internship Project, where Martin County Commissioners set aside county funds to have MVAC provide internships for youth that have either just graduated from high school or have returned to the Martin County area for their summer break from college.  Interns are placed at public and private sites in the Martin County area in hopes of exposing those youth to opportunities in the area so that they will stay or return to the area.   There were 16 youth that participated in internships this summer.

Partners in Career Exploration

Heather Gleason reported on the PICE program which utilizes interns from the Student Counseling Program at Minnesota State University-Mankato to provide career exploration and counseling assistance to high school students in local school districts.  PICE placed 7 interns at GFW, Le Sueur-Henderson, Sibley East, St. Clair, St. Peter, Tri-City United and Waterville-Elysian-Morristown.  Interns began at their sites this month.  

Higher Education Career Advisor Project (HECAP)

Legislative funding was made available in each local area to provide career counseling and career exploration services to high school students.  The funding allows us to expand PICE as well as provide MVAC staff that will go into the schools to provide services.  
Construct Tomorrow Event

Heather Gleason reported that we will be hosting a Construct Tomorrow event in April.  Construct Tomorrow is a unique team comprised of prime and subcontractors, apprenticeship coordinators and educators and staff from the Department of Labor & Industry.  The goal of the project is to inform high school students about the apprenticeship system of paid-on-the-job training that leads to careers with great pay and benefits.
Social Innovation Funds Grant Opportunity

Heather Gleason reported that discussions have taken place with Southwest MN to submit a regional proposal for these funds to serve opportunity youth.  Organizations must first submit a letter of intent and then eligible organizations will be selected to continue the proposal process. 
VI. Other Business
Next Meeting: December 9, 2015


The meeting adjourned.   

